Dear Girls: I must say that is was a surprise and indeed a pleasure to receive your most welcome gift of a carton of cigarettes today, forwarded to me from my former unit. During the past few months I have been on the move quite a lot and as a result much of my mail has been delayed to some extent. However since coming to this camp for a course in signals my mail is quite regular and you can readily imagine just how much one enjoys hearing from everyone back home. The camp I am stationed at now, have been since the middle of May as a matter of fact, is one of the most complete and up to date camps I have been in since arriving overseas last December. There are two immense canteens as well as K of C, Y.M.C.A. and Canadian Legion reading, writing and games rooms. Moreover, we have a lovely Garrison Theatre will stage shows Monday to Wednesday and films Thursday to Sunday inclusive first class entertainment. The shows pro duced by Ense are very good. Since coming to this camp I have seen three of our own Canadian Army Shows, the theatre was packed in every occasion and to say our boys enjoyed them a great deal is putting it mildly, they simply went wild